PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sunday, July 30, 2017
Birthdays & Anniversaries

Mariana Sanborn, Haley Ritter and Mary Webber
Youth Leadership Academy – Pilgrimage

Our parishioner Meghan heads off to Arizona and Mexico on August 4 as part of the diocesan Youth Leadership Academy delegation. Please pray for the Youth Leadership Academy and their adult companions, that their trip be safe, that they remain in good health, and that they be open to the transformational power of the Spirit of God. If you want to follow the group's progress, check out their blog at http://www.diomassyouth.org/apps/blog/. 
Operation Backpack:  Thank you all for supporting the Annual Operation Backpack initiative.  We heard from the Pettengill House and their greatest need is for sturdy high school-level backpacks, binders and scientific calculators. There is a donation box in the back of the Sanctuary for this years’ drive and we will collect new school items from June 25th through August 13th.   If you wish to write a check please make it payable to The Pettengill House and note on the check that the donation is for “Operation Backpack.”
Christian Education Director Position:  We are in search and accepting inquiries as well as resumes for the position which is open to both our parish community and the wider community.  If you are interested please speak with Fr. John.  Jenn has already put somethings into place for next year so you will not be starting from scratch and has offered to help the new director as they begin.  This is a paid position of up to ten hours a week.  A full job description can be found on our website.

Teachers:  We are looking for parishioners to serve as teachers in our Christian Education Program for the 2017/2018 school year. This is a vital ministry of our Church and cannot be overstated how important and at the same time how wonderful participating in this ministry is for both the teachers and the children.  Please take some time to pray about lending your talents, time and gifts to this ministry.   If you feel this ministry would be a good fit for you please speak with Fr. John.

Lawn Care & Gardening:   We are happy to announce that St. James purchased a battery-operated lawn mower which is easy to access and use!  Now, we are looking for volunteers for our 2017 Lawn & Garden Care.  If you are able to help with this task, please sign-up in the back of the church or contact the office at 978-388-0030.
Lemonade on the Steps:  Please sign up to help with Lemonade on the Steps.  The sign-up sheet is outside on the refreshments table.   This year we need help with set-up and clean-up only.  The refreshments are in the refrigerator in the Parish Hall.  If you wish to bring tid-bits you are welcome.
Our Neighbors' Table:  Our Neighbors' Table is seeking assorted cereals, soups, pasta and pasta sauce along with other non-perishable foods such as canned fruits and vegetables.  There are many homeless people who need food that requires no cooking or utensils to open, eat or drink.  Please keep our homeless in mind.  In addition, personal items are in need, such as toothpaste, toothbrushes, deodorant, soap, shampoo, mouthwash, powder, floss, tissues, napkins, cups and any other personal care items for men, women and children.

Thank you all for all you do at St. James!

